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BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES 
MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 18, 2024 
  

 

 
Present: President Debbie Kenyon, Commander Kenyon, Supervisor Christy, David McAllister 
Romo, Tom Berezny, Dick Roberts. Bonnie Klahr, Debbie Evans, Jay Brosky, Royal Martin, Veletta 
Canouts, Suzanne Gross, Kim Smith, Edie Mulesky 
 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Pastor John Guillot 
 
Call to Order: President Kenyon called the meeting to order at 8:30am 
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made and seconded to approve the March Minutes 
 
Approval of Financial Statement: A motion was made and seconded to approve the Financial 
Statement. 
 
Supervisor Christy: The Supervisor updated on his recent health issues. He also mentioned he was 
proud to present Jim Click with a presentation for his outstanding contributions to the community 
at the Board of Supervisors Meeting. The Supervisor also mentioned he was proud to announce 
four communities in GV were certified for wildfire preparedness. He further mentioned Chris 
Ackerly has been voted in as PC Treasurer. The Supervisor stated the primary property tax will be 
going up, while he will try to convince them otherwise, it seems imminent. He fielded questions on 
why it’s going up, and he explained it is for new programs, and for the uncertainty of funding for 
migrants. He fielded questions on the jail issue as well as Federal vs County monies spend of the 
migrants.  
 
Commander Kenyon: The Commander reported on the newest scam of an email someone 
received about protecting their computer, who then followed multiple steps just to be scammed. On 
reporting for the Lt., he reported traffic stops, citations, incidents, and collisions. On reporting for 
SAV He reported man hours, incidents and scams, park patrols and house checks.  
 
President Kenyon: President Kenyon reported a bill has gone unanimously to the Governor that 
will not allow HOA's to collect attorney fees, it was signed and now is in a waiting period to wait for 
remarks. She also updated on the First Responders Fair and where the monies donated will be 
going. David Showed a wonderful video of the Fair. The President also updated on the upcoming 
Monsoon Madness Forum to be held June 6 at CPAC. She further mentioned new upcoming 
projects, as well as a workshop on June 20th to get ideas on forums in the Fall.  The President also 
encouraged everyone to attend the forum on the Reliability Project April 25 at the East Center.  
She also noted it is Volunteer Appreciation Month and GVC has logged 5500 volunteer hours.  
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Tom Berezny: Tom discussed RTA Next and mentioned and stated GV has no projects in the 
works. He also discussed the half cent sales tax for 30 additional projects. Tom also mentioned the 
road work needed at Encanto and Frontage and stated ADOT will not do it. PDOT is working with 
ADOT to get an encroachment permit to do the work. 
 
Lastly Michelle gave an informative presentation of Digital Inclusion, Stating the point is for it to 
create competition, and to reach the unserved and underserved. She brought many helpful 
handouts.  
 
President Kenyon adjourned the meeting at 9:50am 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Edie Mulesky 
Corporate Secretary 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


